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Hugh Chapman 
Director Environment, Sustainability & Planning - Sydney Metro Western Sydney Airport  
Sydney Metro 
PO Box K659 
HAYMARKET NSW 1240

Attention: Foster Walker

26/05/2023

Subject: Sydney Metro Western Sydney Airport Staging Report, Revision 9

Dear Mr Chapman,

Thank you for submitting the Sydney Metro Western Sydney Airport Staging Report, Revision 9, dated 5
May 2023 (the document). 

We have received and filed the document.

I note that this version of the Staging Report proposes to amend the arrangements under conditions C2,
C7 and C17 for the approval of the following documents for the Stations, Systems, Trains, Operations
and Maintenance (SSTOM) stage:

 Construction Environment Management Plan (CEMP)

 Non-Aboriginal Heritage Management Sub-Plan (NAHMP)

 Flora & Fauna / Biodiversity Management Sub-Plan (FFMP)

 Groundwater Monitoring Program (GMP)

 Air Quality Monitoring Program (AQMP)

In each case, it is proposed that the Environmental Representative (ER) would become the approver of
the plan or monitoring program under the approval.

Having reviewed the risk assessments provided in the document, and as delegate of the Planning
Secretary, I agree to the GMP for the SSTOM stage being determined by the ER instead of the Planning
Secretary. I do not agree to the remaining documents (i.e. the CEMP, NAHMP, FFMP and AQMP for the
SSTOM stage) being determined by the ER. These remaining documents must instead be submitted to
the Planning Secretary for approval in accordance with conditions C4, C9 and C19 as applicable.

If there are any inconsistencies between the document and the conditions of approval, the conditions
prevail.

Please make the document and this letter publicly available on the project website as soon as possible. 

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au


If you have any enquiries, please contact Grant Rokobauer at grant.rokobauer@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

 

 

Dominic Crinnion  

Director  

Infrastructure Management   

As nominee of the Planning Secretary


